
County Councillor Report for June 2017 

Pact meeting: this will be in OCR at 7pm on Tuesday 27th June 

School issues; the20mph zones outside the local primary schools plus redone zig zags has now been 

passed to the dept. responsible for raising traffic regulatory orders. This entails full public 

consultation and, consequently, is a lengthy process taking more than 6 months. I continue to press 

the need for early resolution of admission numbers to Radyr Primary given that the next cabinet 

meeting has been deferred.  

Radyr Sidings; with local residents I met senior managers of Taff Housing association recently and 

we explained local concerns. We are visiting one of their current sites soon to see a typical 

development 

New Station car park: work is completed and Network Rail is reviewing the result as is normal in a 

building project; when they accept the result, the carpark will be open for use. 

Cardiff Rivers Group; they will be operating from Forest Farm o Saturday 24th cleaning up the area of 

Melin Griffith feeder and welcome new recruits. 

High-rise buildings: in light of the recent tragedy in London, CCC has carried out a review of council-

owned property and I have a detailed statement, which is reassuring; they now intend to extend 

investigation into private sector housing but this is a more lengthy process. 

Highway issues: The malfunctioning speed sign near Min y Coed is hard wired and it is now 

functioning; additional speed warning signs are promised for this week. Local police advise me that 

the best way of dealing with errant HGV s is to photograph the offender and submit the photo to the 

police. This will be discussed at Pact to determine how our community should proceed with this 

issue. 

Plasdwr matters: I am in regular contact with senior management and I transmit local cincerns to 

them. 

 

County Councillor Rod McKerlich, 20th June 2017 
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